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 Meredith Whitten 

on behalf of the 

Covent Garden 

Community 

Association

COMMNT2016/6114/A 02/12/2016  13:38:36 More information is needed regarding the hanging sign on post and the A-board, namely, where they 

will be placed on the pavement. The applicant should be required to provide these before any decision 

is made.

The supporting document labelled “layout plan” does not provided the needed detail of the exact 

measurements of the pavement. As a result, the CGCA cannot determine whether adequate space is left 

on the pavement for pedestrians. The same applies to the A-board. 

The document, “signage details,” gives measurements of the street furniture, but not the measurements 

of the space available for pedestrians.

As the Council is well aware, pubs, restaurants, cafes and shops often place street furniture, particularly 

A-boards, in the pavement in such a way that it obstructs pedestrian flow. Thus, it is essential that an 

accurate layout, with accurate measurements, is included so the Council, the applicant and local 

residents have a precise record of what has been permitted.
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